
First and foremost, I would like to thank you for this opportunity to serve as your 

TDHA President. I am looking forward to working with the newly elected board members 

(many new faces) during the 2019-2020, appointment year. I would also like to acknowledge 

the hard work and efforts of the outgoing President, Laura Abbott, and her board members for making a smooth transition.     

In an effort to unleash my potential as your president, I had the opportunity to attend the Leadership retreat in Co-

lumbus, Ohio, on “Courageous Leadership” along with our two new Trustees, Samantha Merritt and Kelley Bennett and our 

outgoing Trustee, Stephanie Lautz. Courage is the first virtue of organizational performance. We learned courage is alive and 

well within the soul of each and every one of us. It is stepping out of your usual “comfort zone” to a possible area of 

“discomfort.” Here lies the challenge:  learning and growing requires doing uncomfortable things, but who wants that. No one 

initially, but sometimes taking that “leap of faith” makes one do courageous things. There are 3 buckets of courage: Try, Trust 

and Tell.  My challenge to the TDHA membership is to be courageous and try something new within the organization that is 

out of your “comfort zone.” Trust in your TDHA leadership and “Tell” us (your board members) of your expectations and your 

vision of this organization and the direction you would like to see it go in the future.  Your voice does matter! 

As we move forward, we have an exciting continuing education course planned at our Annual Owens Alumni Day-

Back to Basics: A Review of Oral Pathology, Extra-oral Dental Exams, and Community Dental Health on September 28, 2019.  

If you are in need of CEU’s, please plan on attending. This is a renewal year. ODHA Annual Session is taking place on Novem-

ber 1st –3rd, 2019, at the Quest Center in Columbus, OH. As always, there is always a need for table clinic judges, so please con-

sider a day trip to Columbus to be a volunteer judge while catching up with friends. The students work very hard and appreci-

ate the competition. We’ll be concluding 2019 with our Holiday Social on Wednesday, December 4th which is a great oppor-

tunity for you to meet the Owens students and to network with other members in our organization.  

On the Legislative front, there are two bills of note at the state level with ODHA: HB11 – Tobacco Cessation-Prenatal 

Care and HB 203 – Mobile Dental Facilities, which is directly related to our role as dental hygienists. Ohio legislators recog-

nize the benefits of hygienists in addressing access to care issues. There are currently 10 states with Dental Therapists and 

with the continued efforts of the ODHA leadership, hopefully, Ohio can be added to the list in the near future. At the na-

tional level, they are developing new initiatives to support and mentor student chapters and student leadership. This is an 

effort to ease their transition from student to professional by focusing on the benefits of belonging to this organization. As 

one of their Student Advisors at Owens, I will be working closing with the Student Chapter along with Brittany Moore and 

Rebecca Weaver. Also, there is a goal to increase overall membership throughout the local components. In order to achieve 

this, we need your help in recruiting non-members to aid in this objective.  So please “Be a Buddy and Bring a Buddy” to any 

activity sponsored by TDHA.   

I would also like to thank all of the other officers, delegates, and members that make TDHA a success. I look forward 

to working with all of you this coming year as we continue to improve and strive for excellence in our organization and the 

profession of Dental Hygiene.   

Be Courageous! 
Miriam J. Armstrong, RDH, BA, MOL 

President’s Message 

Miriam Armstrong, RDH, BA, MOL 



President Elect 

Pat Powers, RDH 

My name is Pat Powers. I am the President Elect to the Toledo 
Dental Hygienists Association. I was a charter member of the 
North Central Dental Hygienists Association. With the redis-
tricting of our components by ODHA, our component was dis-
solved. I am from Tiffin, so I decided to join the Toledo compo-
nent. I have been a Dental Hygienist for 42 years graduating 
from Lakeland Community College. I have been active on the 
ODHA level and my component level. I served as ODHA Presi-
dent from 1994-1995. I have been President on the component 
level numerous times.  I enjoy serving my Dental Hygiene Asso-
ciation.  
 
I am excited about our upcoming year at TDHA. I hope that you 
will consider attending some of our CE’s and meetings so that 
we can become acquainted. I am excited about meeting the 
members and the potential members of TDHA.   

 

 

 

MEMBERS 

 

Our email Address is  

tdhasmiles@gmail.com 

 

Our web site is 

TDHASmiles.org 

 

If you know of a fellow 

member who hasn’t 

shared his or her email 

address, please encour-

age them to drop us an 

email, so that they can 

continue to receive our 

newsletter and other 

important professional 

information 



Vice President 

Sara Morman, RDH 



Hello everyone, I hope you all have had a great summer. As your new TDHA Secretary, I look forward to working 

with our seasoned officers the next two years in learning the ropes of our association and its governance. With the 

assistance of such great mentors I look forward to what my future will hold for the association, and networking 

with fellow teeth lovers.  

 

Amanda Edgell, RDH 

Secretary 

Amanda Edgell, RDH 



Thank you for taking the time to read the Toledo Dental Hygienists' Association newsletter. This newsletter 
helps to inform and connect to you to the events and opportunities our local component has to offer. There will 
be some good things up ahead so stay tuned and be ready to connect with other hygienists in our area. 
 
If you are looking for some great CE’s no better place to start than your local component. TDHA is your connec-
tion to all things changing in the profession. Don’t let your profession change without you  
knowing it.  
 
This summer in June, the ADHA Annual Conference was hosted in Louisville, KY. Many of you were able 
to attend  
and if you did, you know that it was a lot of fun! The House of Delegates is so familiar. We are lucky to be a 
component in the Ohio constituent. Our component mirrors our national association so well.  
 
Fall is around the corner and Toledo looks strong with a full slate of delegates attending ODHA Annual Session  
Nov 1-3. Toledo is allowed 7 delegates and 7 alternates. Thank you for your leadership delegates! In October 
there is a delegate meeting for pertinent information for your role as a delegate to ODHA annual session.  
 
This is my last few months as Toledo Trustee. After several years we have new faces joining TDHA and it's such a 
good thing. I am so happy to announce that Toledo is gaining Kelley Bennett and Samantha Merritt as our new 
Trustees! These leaders are engaging and passionate about being dental hygienists. Welcome Kelly and Sam, 
and I am so excited to have you on the Board of Trustees!  
 
Toledo component is lucky to have the members we have. Without you, things could change drastically. Please  
consider inviting your friends to the fun! New members are always welcome and our profession needs the ca-
maraderie and leadership. Thanks for taking the time to read our newsletter! 
 
Stephanie Lautz BSDH, RDH, EFDA  
Outgoing Toledo Trustee 

Trustee 

Stephanie Lautz, BSDH, RDH, EFDA 



Serving as upcoming Trustees for the Toledo component are Kelley Bennett and Samantha Mer-
ritt.  Kelley and Samantha both graduated from Owens Community College Dental Hygiene program 
earlier this year in May of 2019.  Kelley is currently working a fulltime position as an RDH at a small, 
supportive office with Corner Dental in Oregon, Ohio.  Samantha has been enjoying the freedom and 
diversity that comes with working as a substitute hygienist in a wide variety of offices.  Kelley and Sa-
mantha are proud to be representing TDHA and connecting our local component to ODHA at the state 
level.  Samantha and Kelley are hoping to grow and develop their leadership skills they both discov-
ered at Owens while serving as President and Treasurer of their student chapter.  They plan on being 
mentored by the current Trustee, Stephanie Lautz, until they are officially installed at Annual Session 
in November. 

Incoming Trustee’s 

Kelley Bennett, RDH 

Samantha Merritt, RDH 

Kali Battin, RDH, BAS 

Kali graduated from the Owens Community College Dental Hygiene program in 2015, she then went 
on to finish her Bachelors degree from The Ohio State University in 2017. She currently works full 
time in Clinical Hygiene in Toledo Ohio. Kali, her fiancé Andrew and their dog Macy live in Grand 
Rapids Ohio. In their free time they enjoy kayaking, camping, being outdoors and spending time with 
friends and family.  



Treasurer 

Debbie Manore, RDH, EFDA, BAS 











Directions to Owens Community College for the September CE 

From southbound I-75:  Take I-75 South to Exit 198-Wales Road. Travel east on Wales Road 
and turn right onto Oregon Road (first intersection). You will turn RIGHT at the third traffic 
light which is First Street. At the first stop sign, turn left onto D Street. You will park in the 
parking lot to your left next to Heritage Hall.   

From northbound I-75: Take I-75 North to Exit 198-Wales Road. Travel east on Wales Road 
and turn right onto Oregon Road (first intersection). You will turn RIGHT at the third traffic 
light which is First Street. At the first stop sign, turn left onto D Street.  You will park in the 
parking lot to your left next to Heritage Hall.   

From the Ohio Turnpike: Take the Ohio Turnpike to Exit 64, where it intersects with Inter-
state 75. Exit the turnpike heading north on I-75. Then follow the northbound I-75 directions 
above. 

From State Route 20: Take SR 20 to Oregon Road, turn right. Go forward at the stop 
sign to the traffic light, turn LEFT onto First Street. At the first stop sign, turn left onto D 
Street. You will park in the parking lot to your left next to Heritage Hall.   

 

Campus map:        https://cdn.owens.edu/about_owens/toledocampus-color.pdf  

 

https://cdn.owens.edu/about_owens/toledocampus-color.pdf

